
ACTIONS from meetings of GREATER MANLY RESIDENTS FORUM 
 

Date Issue Action Responsible Due by Status 
6/5/19 Street Sweeping, general 

maintenance 
• Trish Chaney to review and 

advise.  
Denise ASAP Five Public Place 

Officers will 
commence in the next 
two weeks.  They will 
be out and about in 
their areas and 
responsible for 
reporting maintenance 
and general cleaning.   
CLOSED. 

1/04/19 Signage at Manly Wharf It was noted the standard of the 
amenity on the Wharf is poor. 
Repeatedly low or no soap and the 
floor littered with paper and generally 
the approach is grubby and uninviting. 
What a welcome visitor must Manly.  
Is it possible to request the amenities 
are updated or serviced more 
regularly?  

Trish Chaney TC noted that signage 
is part of the tourism 
strategy and Council 
is working with local 
businesses. Signage 
and announcements 
on the Ferry’s and the 
Wharf is the 
responsibility RMS.   

 

 

 

6/05/19 The Corner Queensie.  Side 
window servery is causing 
crowds to gather blocking the 
pathway and causing issues 
for pedestrians.  

• Denise to arrange a meeting with 
the owners of the business and 
Michella and Alan, residents of 
Cameron Avenue to see what can 
be done to mitigate the problem. 

Denise DONE Meeting held.  Several 
ideas were discussed 
and communicated to 
Council by Denise on 
behalf of GMRF and 
the residents of 
Cameron Street. 
 

1/04/19 Rangers For the whole of the Northern 
Beaches  
1 Manager  
5 Ranger coordinators  
15 Rangers  
6 Traffic officers  
8 Parking officers 

  CLOSED 

 



3 Animal managers 
4 Various parking officers  
 Special training given to all staff 

 
1/04/19 Shopping Trolleys • Council has written to all 

supermarkets across the LGA 
about abandoned trolleys, and 
there is a project to review the 
process for dealing with 
abandoned trolleys.  Council is 
also considering other legal 
options to require supermarkets 
to take additional measures to 
prevent trolleys leaving the 
supermarket. 

Nick Reid  Nick to meet with 
Coles management on 
behalf of the 
community to see what 
action they may be 
willing to take.  

1/04/19 Manly West Esplanade 
Heritage Activation Plan 

Council is seeking comments and 
suggestions on the plan.  SH noted 
she had sent in a considerable 
response.  One of the problems she 
noted that a full Masterplan of the 
area would be more appropriate as the 
Aquarium, the Pavillion and the 
waterpark area needs work, including 
reviewing the possibility of including 
carparking in the area as business fail 
due to the lack of local parking. 
Should a Heritage order be put on 
buildings such as the Art Gallery it 
would limit further improving to the 
precinct.  The question was asked 
what the status of the Planning for the 
use of the Aquarium site is and is this 
being looked at in conjunction with 
any local planning.  

Attend drop in 
session 6 April. 

  

4/03/19 Scenic Walkway below 
Commonwealth Parade 

• Requires attention from a 
gardening perspective in this 
area.  Also, agapanthus need 
controlling/removal. Report in 
CRM.   

Meg M ASAP  



4/03/19 Occupied campervans parking 
in parks, reserves, on beaches 
and in residential streets. 
Special note re 32 Kangaroo 
Street. 

• There is a council wide issue 
with campervans across the 
peninsula.  These vans park for 
long periods, days and 
sometimes weeks.  Request that 
NBC rangers police these vans 
and fine them or move them on 
and/or provided dedicated 
parking area. 

• Confirm who is responsible, 
State or Local Government 

Gary O’Brien Local Government is 
responsible for 
managing overnight 
camping in our parks 
and reserves. If a 
Campervan has a 
valid Northern 
Beaches Council 
permit or has paid for 
the parking, and there 
is no sign stating “no 
overnight staying “, 
then they would be 
permitted to stay 
overnight or as many 
nights as they wish.  
To change this 
situation the signage 
will need to be 
changed to no 
overnight staying.    

 

COUNCIL TO 
FOLLOW UP.  
 

4/03/19 Rangers • The meeting requests the 
following information from 
Council 

• - The number of rangers 
employed. 

• - Are there rangers who have 
specific tasks, e.g. parking, 
health and safety, graffiti etc. 

• - A definition of rangers’ roles 
and responsibilities, e.g. job 
description.  

• - Do rangers receive specialised 
training and if so, what. 

Denise K 
through Trish 
Chaney. 

  

4/03/19 Community Garden/Play Area 
– on previous Sydney Water 
Reservoir.  Progress 

• Gary O’Brien to follow up with 
Leah/Council for an update. 

• Leah McK has requested GMRF 

Gary O’Brien Trish Chaney noted 
TC noted that 
Council have 

 



send a letter of support for the 
area to be designated a park. 

spoken with 
residents in Fairlight 
and will support he 
construction of a 
playground and a 
small area with 
herbs. Funding will 
need to be sought.   
Council continues to 
work with the 
residents. 

4/03/19 Traffic issues. • DK to email distribution lists 
asking everyone to send their 3 
top traffic issues to Brian 
Dunphy who will collate and put 
to the meeting in a month or so 
on return from overseas. 

Denise Keen 
Brian Dunphy 

Already noted: 
- Intersection 

Condamine 
Street & Sydney 
Road. 

- Raglan Street at 
Belgrave and 
Pittwater Rd 

OPEN 
Brian Dumphy 
following through.  

4/03/19 Signage • Manly Beach and Manly CBD 
As Manly is a Tourism Hub it is 
essential signs recognise that fact 
and be displayed in minimum 3 
or 4 major languages.   
This should include signs on 
ferries and announcements on 
PA’s. Chinese 
(Mandarin/Cantonese) and 
Arabic were suggested as 2 of the 
top languages needed. 

Denise Keen 
through Trish 
Chaney 

  

4/02/19 
 

Scout Hall, Ivanhoe Park • Renovations start 2-3 weeks, to 
be completed in 6-7 weeks.  Few 
changes to exterior. Major work 
involves drainage of natural 
water flow into current creek 

Leigh March 2019 Friends of Ivanhoe 
Park are monitoring. 

4/02/19 
 

Communication with NBC, 
want to  
Input into “Manly Place Plan” 
and other projects 

• Denise & Nick met with NBC 
Mayor Michael Regan and CEO 
Ray Brownlee.  Trish Chaney, 
Community Liaison Coordinator 
has been appointed our NBC 

Nick | Denise March 2019 OPEN 



contact. 
• Midyear GMRF wants to be 

involved with “Manly Place 
Plan” This strategic plan will 
encompass more than Manly 
CBD 

4/02/19 
 

Guest Speaker, Trish Chaney, 
NBC 

• Trish Chaney spoke about her 
experience at Warringah Council 
in Community Strategy and her 
current role as Community 
Liaison Co-ordinator.   

• Trish remained at meeting to 
listen to GMRF issues. Her job is 
to feedback common themes to 
NBC and assist with the progress 
of issues. It is important that 
individuals log issues on NBC 
website as well as raising them at 
GMRF meetings. 

Denise | Nick  CLOSED 

4/02/19 
 

Olympic Walk Way • Requires updating to reflect 2 
previous Olympic & 
Para-Olympic Games 

• Needs cleaning, signage and 
maintenance. 

• Gary will liaise with Trish 
Chaney 

Gary Council will look at 
continuing the 
Olympic Walkway 
including 
maintenance and 
appropriate signage. 

 

CLOSED 

4/02/19 
 

Fairlight Beach • Benches situated adjacent to 
Garbage Bins.  To be followed 
up with NBC. 

 Trish Chaney advised 
this will be done prior 
to next summer. 

CLOSED 

4/02/19 
 

Manly Ward Residents 
Committee Meeting  

• Denise gave overview of the 
issues contained in the minutes 
from this committee.  Next 
meeting 21 February 2019 

Denise  CLOSED 

4/02/19 
 

Manly Lagoon • Nick spoke about NBC’s new 
procedures to open Manly 
Lagoon (Contact at Council is 
Duncan Howerly)   

• New procedures seem to work 
well. 

• Removing weeds fortnightly. 
• Masterplan will be sent for 

Nick March 2019 OPEN 



community consultation.  
• Still concern around the type of 

lights to be used and the black 
wire fencing proposed. 

• Lagoon needs funding for 
security, maintenance and weed 
removal. 

November 
2018 

     

05/11/18 LM Graham – seating Take request for better / more seating 
around oval for spectators to Council. 
Response to CRM will be sent to Denise, 
so any updates will come straight to 
GMRF 

Denise Keen March 2019 
 
KEEP ON WATCH 
LIST 

OPEN  
 

05/11/18 Fairlight Pool Maintenance No update at this meeting 
GMRF last year has requested Council to 
review and make appropriate changes: 
NBC will install cage. Continue to assess 
and monitor water levels, as well as 
scheduling of cleaning. 
Contact at NBC - Deb Richardson-Bull 

Denise Keen Immediate 
 
KEEP ON WATCH 
LIST 

OPEN 
  

October 
2018 

     

08/10/18 Open Forum –     
 Cyclists on Queenscliff 

Bridge, speeding / fail to 
dismount 

No update this meeting 
1. Count and photograph instances 
2. Di will also work on this issue 
3. Nick to include this issue in ‘Move’ 
submission 
 

Hazel 
Di 
Nick 

March 2019 
 
NOTE: 
Contacts 
for Hazel 
and Di 
needed to 
find out 
progress of 
photos and 
survey. 

OPEN  

  2. Once documented, take to 
 Council/Educate/Police/Signage 

Gary March 2019 OPEN 

08/10/18 Boy Charlton Pool 
Pedestrian Crossing 

No update this meeting 
Gary to follow up with James 
Brocklebank. NBC. Fence now built, 
low bushes cut, issues remain. 
9/11/18 NBC are looking to install speed 
humps and additional chevron marking 

Gary Council have installed 
speed bumps which 
ensure cars are not able 
to speed through the 
crossing.  

CLOSED 

 
08/10/18 

 
Manly Hospital Site 

 
Denise gave summary short of 

 
Denise 

 
Ongoing 

 
OPEN | Delay on further 



progress of this site.  Remains 
important better communication is 
provided to residents on progress 
with the future services to be 
provided on site 

KEEP WATCH meetings due to 
election. DK pushing for 
a meeting asap.  Will 
take to James Griffin if 
no action shortly. 

 
08/10/18 Friends of Ivanhoe Park 12 months since inception. 30 

volunteers inducted and will begin 
gardening. Tree survey completed. 
One third of trees will have signage. 
Midyear event planned to raise 
awareness, funds and attract more 
volunteers.  Need to raise $2-3 million 
(Council pledge $1.75 million).  

Lloyd ONGOING ONGOING REPORTS. 
THIS ACTION 
CLOSED.  
 

08/10/18 Manly CBD, Manly Culture Denise, Gary & Nick have met, 
formulated plan, meeting with 
Mayor requesting 

Denise March 2019 CLOSED.  Council 
moving to Manly Place 
Plan early to mid-2019. 
GMRF to be involved. 

 



 
Date Issue Action Responsible Due by Status 
May 2018      
7/05/18 Roseberry Street 

Masterplan 
Progress including opening of Quirk 
Road to through traffic. Need to 
manage traffic congestion in the area 
regarding number of large delivery 
trucks 

Lloyd  Long term project Meeting held with NBC 
Transport and Traffic 
Management and Candy 
Bingham at Balgowlah 
Depot.  Report to come. 

 West Esplanade 
masterplan. 

Needs: Parking, Updating and 
maintenance (specifically repairs to 
stone wall and metal light posts. 
Ocean World site; Manly 
Waterslide area; 
Manly Art Gallery. 

Sandy H Ongoing Overtaken by Manly West 
Esplanade Heritage 
Activation Plan (draft) 

 


